
  
 

Secretary of State 
Office of Professional Regulation 

BOARD OF ALLIED MENTAL HEALTH PRACTITIONERS 
Meeting: Thursday, April 21, 2016 at 8:00 a.m. 

89 Main Street, Montpelier, VT  
*************************************************** ********************* 

UNAPPROVED MINUTES  
 

Present: Tammy Austin, William (Bill) Scarlett and Scott Gile; Office of Professional Regulation 
Personnel:  Larry Novins. 

 
I. General Business 
 
 1. The Board did not have a quorum.  Therefore, it was not able to formally open the  
  meeting  or approve minutes.  The Board reviewed applications and will formally  
  approve the actions at its next meeting, scheduled for May 19th. 
  
II. Case Managers Report – Tabled until the Board’s May 19th meeting. 
 
III. File Reviews 
 
 Alvin, Jennelle – approved for licensure. 
 
 Bevins, Miranda – approved for licensure. 
 
 Bravo, Dianne – MFT – approved to sit for exam. 
 
 Cassella, Kristen – additional information needed.  
  
 Colligan, Kathleen – additional information needed. 
 
 Desmond, Timothy – MFT – Five year rule – approved for licensure. 
 
 Dunn, Patrick – approved for licensure. 
 
 Ferriman, Mark – approved for licensure. 
 
 Garrison, Vicki – approved for licensure. 
 
 Gluck, Frederic – approved for licensure. 
 
 Griffin, Fiona – approved for licensure. 
 
 Larina, Taisiya – education approved. 
 
 Morse, Shannyn – MFT – Preliminarily deny application. 
 
 Rinaldi, Rosemarie -  Education and supervision approved. 
 
 Salem, Janet – approved for licensure – 5 year rule. 
 
 Schlafer, Belinda – applied for licensure on the basis of endorsement from New York.  Standards 
 in New York are not substantially equal to those of Vermont.  She can apply on the basis of 
 examination. 



 
 Slayton, Sarah – applied for licensure on the basis of endorsement from Washington and Oregon.  
 Neither state’s requirements are substantially equal to those of Vermont.  She may apply on the 
 basis of examination. 
 
 Trombley, Tiffany – approved for licensure. 
 
 Vogel, Angela – preliminarily deny application. 
 
 Ward, Jonathan – Education and supervision approved. 
 
 White, Rebecca – approved for licensure. 
  
IV. Other 
 
 1. Continuing education requests were reviewed.  

 
2. The Board began developing standards for what is considered substantially equivalent for 
 licensure endorsement purposes at its next meeting.  
 
3. The Board’s next meeting is scheduled for May 19, 2016.   
 

V. The Board adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Diane Lafaille, License Board Specialist 


